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Fire  Department

Chief Frederick J. LaMontagne, Jr.

October 26, 2010

Mr. Joe Malone
Malone Commercial Brokers

joe@malonecb.com
772-2422

     As discussed at our meeting on October 26, 2010, here is what Fire Prevention would require for 47 Middle St, at the business known as The East End Grill.
      1) Fire alarm system to cover all three floors of the building. We would like to work with the alarm company regarding some extra detection. The hood system in the kitchen will be tied into the alarm system. 

       2) The back stairway from the kitchen to the second floor will be enclosed with a one hour fire door at the bottom on a magnetic hold.

       3) The existing fire escape window on the second floor will be replaced with an exterior door that will swing out in the direction of egress onto the fire escape.

       4) Grating will be placed on the fire escape at the threshold for this door to allow for snow to pass through.

       5) Exit sign over the new door on the second floor going to the fire escape.

       6) Knox Box is required with the installation of a fire alarm system.

       

     Also, I sent the business owner Megan Schroeter a list of violations that included repair of the third floor landing of the fire escape. Bolts that hold the vertical supports of the landing were missing. In the basement a sprinkler head was needed for above the hot water tank. One fire extinguisher was needed for each floor. 
     After your review, if you are in agreement with these requirements please sign below beside you name and return to the Fire Prevention Bureau office. Thank you for your time.
Regards,

Keith Gautreau, Fire Captain
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